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Sunset view from the San Francisco Peaks, Flagstaff, AZ  

 

I will make them and the places surrounding my 
hill a blessing. I will send down showers 

in  season ; there will be showers of blessing.  
(Ezekiel 34:26) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Ezekiel%2034%3A26&version=NIV


2 
 

Announcements 
 

ʽRed Cross Blood Drive: St. Thomas will be hosting a Red Cross Blood 

Drive on Tuesday, August 22nd. We will need volunteers to help out. 

There is a sign-up sheet with details on the bulletin board in the Parish 

Hall. There are flyers in the Narthex. Please help yourself to some and 

share them with your friends and neighbors or post some around town. 

 

ʽLife Line Health Screening: will be held at St. Thomas on Thursday, 

August 31st. Please see the flyers posted on the Narthex doors and on 

the bulletin board in the Parish Hall. There are extra flyers in the 

Narthex. Please help yourself to some and share them with your 

friends and neighbors or post some around town. 

 

ʽSt. Thomas is in need of some Ushers. If you are interested in this 

important ministry of being the first to welcome all those who come to 

worship with us please contact Vicar Susan (253-653-4033, 

susarmer@gmail.com) or Deacon Deirdre (928-399-0677, 

moulinierdeirdre@gmail.com) 

 

T̔his St. Thomas community is in need of people to fill the ministries 

of Eucharistic Visitor. Please contact Vicar Susan (253-653-4033, 

susarmer@gmail.com) or Deacon Deirdre (928-399-0677, 

moulinierdeirdre@gmail.com) if you would like to become a part of this 

important and meaningful ministry. 

 

ʽCoffee Hour Celebrations: on the first Sunday of each month we will 

celebrate the birthdays of all those who have birthdays that month. 

 

ʽMorning Prayer Group: 10am every Tuesday in the Sanctuary. All are 

welcome! 

 

mailto:susarmer@gmail.com
mailto:moulinierdeirdre@gmail.com
mailto:susarmer@gmail.com
mailto:moulinierdeirdre@gmail.com
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ʽGrief Discussion Group: at Noon on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each 

month. All are welcome to attend. Please bring a sack lunch.  

 

M̔.O.S.T.: The Men of St. Thomas (M.O.S.T.) meet for breakfast on the 

3rd Thursday of each month at 8:30am at Randallõs Restaurant, 891 S. 

Main St, Cottonwood. All men are welcome to attend. 

 

ʽECW Meetings: There will be no ECW meetings during the summer. 

Meetings will resume in September on the first Saturday of each 

month at 10am. All women of St. Thomas are welcome! 

 

ʽBible Study: Please contact Deacon Deirdre Moulinier for details. 

928-399-0677 or moulinierdeirdre@gmail.com 

 

ʽSt. Thomas Live Streaming: The Stream Team of St. Thomas brings 

you Sunday Worship Services in real time on YouTube. The link for 

viewing is on our webpage at stthomas.azdiocese.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:moulinierdeirdre@gmail.com
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A Prayer for Peace 
For those who are fleeing:  Sanctuary 

For those who are staying: Safety 
For those who are fighting: Peace 

For those whose hearts are breaking: Comfort 
For those who see no future: Hope 

 

 
We gratefully acknowledge the Native Peoples 
on whose ancestral homelands we gather, the 
Yavapai ïApache, as well as the diverse and 
vibrant Native communities who make their 

home here today.  
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Senior Wardenõs Corner with Barbara Evans 
 

Seems like it has been forever since I last wrote for the 

Newsletter. I hope the first half of summer has been good to you and 

yours and you were able to do something fun and enjoyable. My 

summer thus far has had its ups and downs. I had knee surgery in 

February and it took longer than expected to heal, but I did finally 

recover. Following my recovery, my daughter, Michele, suffered from an 

unknown medical situation. She was unable to walk and had terrible 

tremors affecting her feet and legs. She spent six weeks getting 

therapy in a physical and occupational rehab facility but none of the 

therapy worked and her doctors were baffled. Michele was finally sent 

home but she continued physical therapy, walked with a cane or a 

walker and used a wheelchair on her worst days. She figured her life 

was going to be this way from now on. She could not return to work or 

do much of anything. 

Michele decided to sell her car and had her boyfriend take her 

to the car wash so sheõd have a clean car to sell. While they were there 

Michele suffered a huge pain in her chest that radiated down her left 

arm. Luckily, she had an appointment with her doctor already 

scheduled for that afternoon. The doctor gave her an EKG and the 

results were not good. Michele was taken by ambulance to a Phoenix 

hospital because there was no cardiologist here at the Verde Valley 

hospital. The doctors in Phoenix determined that she had not suffered 

a heart attack and that the pain she suffered was probably due to 

mental and physical stress. The doctors in Phoenix decided to try a few 

different medications to see if any would ease or eliminate Micheleõs 

symptoms in her legs and feet. They gave her a medication that is 

typically given to individuals with Parkinsonõs Disease and it worked! 

Michele can walk without help, her tremors are gone, sheõs returning to 

work the first week of August and she still has her car. Michele is a 

walking miracle! We are so very grateful to all of you for your support, 

caring and prayers! Thank you so much! 
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Now, on to church business. Things were rather slow the first 

half of summer, but thatõs changing. We had a fun and free cooking 

class in July and I was told by attendees that delicious food items were 

made. 

We are going to have a Red Cross Blood drive in our Parish Hall 

on August 22nd and we could use a little help. Check in with Shirley if 

you are willing to help out. Shirley will also be posting a sign-up sheet 

on the bulletin board in the Parish Hall. The following week, on August 

31st, we will host a Life Line Health Screening. Appointments are 

required for both of these and you can get all the details off of the 

flyers in the Narthex. 

The children of our community will be heading back to school 

soon but, unfortunately, some children wonõt have the adequate 

clothing to last through the school year so we want to help them out 

like we did last year. Weõll be posting announcements in the Sunday 

bulletins on how and when you can help with this.  

As always, I am proud of our loving, caring and helpful St. 

Thomas family and I look forward to seeing everyone at church! 

 

From Our Interim Junior Warden, Ken Shenton 

 
This year, to-date, St. Thomas has realized major 

accomplishments in all areas of building upgrades, parish events, 

community outreach programs and spiritual renewal as we leave 

COVID-19 behind! 

Building Maintenance 

Through the hard work and commitment to our house of 

worship,  parishioners: Jim Gemmill, Lee Worthen, Carl Hadermann 

and myself restored our call-to-worship church bell, prevented our fox 

friends from residing on the roof in our church eaves, repaired and 

maintained the irrigation system, addressed light bulb outages and, 

oversaw the installation of a state-of-the-art air conditioning system. 
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            Jim and I installed a bulletin board in the Parish Hall to illustrate 

exciting moments in our parish life. 

            Shirley R. Pogány, among her many other duties, continues her 

ongoing efforts to keep St. Thomas an immaculately clean and healthy 

building. 

Parish Events 

            St. Thomas has been blessed not only with two of the Diocese 

of Arizonaõs most gifted and creative clergy, but our congregation also 

added new faces charged with an excitement of what lies ahead for 

the future of our parish. Two of our newest members: Mira Bai Fairlight 

and Cindi Crossett, continue to express their creativity each week with 

the newly designated game area in the Parish Hall, providing music 

during Coffee Hour and their monthly commitment to host Coffee 

Hour. Their more recent ideas include a St. Thomas Cook Book and 

turning our youth room into a Christmas North Pole with a live Santa 

for community kids to visit during the holidays. 

            All the women of our Altar Guild continued in their dedicated 

support for each Sundayõs preparation for worship. Special recognition 

to Jennifer Schauffler, for maintaining our live streaming service so 

people can view our services at home. 

            The most recent events at St. Thomas were a cooking class 

given by Chef Michael R. Terrell, (Shirleyõs son), an on-loan display of a  

replica of the Notre Dame Cathedral handmade by Connie Griffin, and 

collecting school backpacks to be given to the children on the Navajo 

Reservation.  

This year during our Lenten Study Series we offered a four 

session class on Anti-Semitism, its history, its current manifestations 

and how to fight against it. The documentary film, The Last Days, a 

story about the lives of five Hungarian Jews who survived the 

Holocaust, was also viewed with discussions following. St. Thomas also 

hosted a Tai Chi class sponsored by the Yavapai County Health 

Department. The class met once a week in our Parish  Hall and was 

well attended. 



8 
 

 Lastly, the Men of St. Thomas (MOST), had a record attendance 

of 8 men at their last breakfast meeting. All men of St. Thomas are 

welcome to join MOST for breakfast. They meet at Randallõs 

Restaurant, (891 S. Main St, Cottonwood) on the 3rd Thursday of each 

month at 8:30am. 

Community Outreach Programs 

Our community outreach and awareness programs have taken 

a new turn toward awakening others to St. Thomas as a caring 

community. Currently, we are scheduled to host a Red Cross Blood 

Drive on August 22nd and a Life Line Health Screening on August 

31st. We will also be represented at the Clarktoberfest in October. 

Spiritual Renewal 

          St. Thomas continues to grow spiritually with renewed 

confidence that our steadfast parishioners can and will attract new 

membership. Our fellowship of care and concern increases weekly as 

we reach out to the hearts and souls of all who pass through our doors. 

            St. Thomas Episcopal Church of Clarkdale, AZ will continue to 

play a vital role in spreading words of acceptance, forgiveness and love 

throughout the communities we serve.  

 

A Word from your Parish Administrator, Shirley R. Pogány 
 

Across our nation, there has been much talk and action with 

regard to book banning and book editing. Book banning requests are 

at an all-time high and the majority of these requests are coming from 

the parents of school-aged children.  

There are numerous reasons why parents request that a book 

be banned. According to the most recent statistical data, the majority 

of requests to ban a book is coming from Caucasian conservative 

parents who believe that the contents within the targeted book will 

make their child feel emotional distress or shame based on their race 

or ethnicity. These parents believe that books containing any content 

related to racism and discrimination, especially within a historical 
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context, are harmful. One parent said, in explaining their opposition to 

this type of literature, òthere is no need for it, as racism no longer 

exists in our society. Therefore it is unfair for my child to feel any type 

of anguish or mental distress from learning that her/his white 

ancestors had any part in slavery whatsoever.ó Another parent, of 

German origin, had a problem with books about, and classroom 

lessons on, the history of the Holocaust. The parent felt that it would 

make her child ashamed of her German heritage. After a complaint 

was filed by a parent who was a known white supremacist, a school 

superintendent in Texas sent a memo to public school teachers 

instructing them to teach alternative views of the Holocaust. One 

cannot help but wonder exactly what òalternative viewsó she was 

referring to? After a great deal of negative response, the 

superintendent rescinded her request to teachers. 

In another case, based on a parent complaint, state lawmakers 

insisted that the publisher of a social studies text book remove the 

words òraceó and òracialó in the chapter about Rosa Parks, who 

famously sat in the òWhites Onlyó section of a city bus during the civil 

rights era. How does one teach about the civil rights era without using 

the terms òraceó or òracismó? Most recently, the Florida Board of 

Education approved new social studies curriculum for K-12 

students that teaches how òslavery was beneficial to black people 

because it taught them skills.ó Examples provided in the textbook are 

supposed to show how skills learned by slaves resulted in successful 

lives for some African Americans, however, the examples provided are 

of individuals who were not slaves. In my opinion, this is scandalous.  

Of course, the overall ramifications of book banning are many. 

Here are but a few: 

First, and most obvious, book banning is censorship and 

censorship is illegal in America. Freedom of speech is protected by the 

First Amendment to the Constitution.  
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Second, book banning is an elitist view point. Those in favor of 

censorship believe their view points are correct and others are wrong. 

Third, book censorship removes personal choice from the 

majority of people in the community and hands it over to only a few, 

giving more power to those who censor. 

Fourth, the people who support book banning and other forms 

of censorship usually have ulterior motives. They are often motivated 

by their religious, political, and social biases. What are the real reasons 

for their support of censorship? Is it racism, homophobia, politics? Yes, 

probably a bit of all of these but mainly it is fear. Adults fear things they 

donõt understand and they do not want their children to understand it 

either because understanding leads to discussions and these 

discussions make adults feel uncomfortable. It is not the child that 

feels uncomfortable discussing things they do not understand. They 

want to discuss them because of their desire for knowledge. They want 

to understand the world around them, to understand how they fit into 

the vast web of cultures and peoples with whom we all live on this 

planet. The pro-censorship adults donõt seem to understand that the 

only way to become more comfortable is to engage in conversations 

that help build understanding. Unfortunately, however, the pro-

censorship adults have chosen to inflict their own fears upon 

everyoneõs children. 

Fifth, censors possess a narrow perspective of life. They do not 

understand the struggles of other people who are outside of their own 

comfort zone. These struggles include discrimination, bullying, and in 

many cases, being subjected to physical violence. For the censors, the 

best and easiest way to handle these uncomfortable topics that they 

donõt understand is to just ignore them or eliminate them completely. 

However, ignoring these topics means ignoring the people who are 

most affected. It sends a message to the people who face 

discrimination or bullying that their problems do not matter to us and 
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weõd rather you didnõt share them in a literary format, or through any 

other means. Book banning is a weak and lazy response to ideas that 

scare us. Children who are prevented from learning about the past and 

current struggles of our fellow human beings will grow up to be adults 

who possess no empathy towards others. 

Sixth, and most simply put, censorship is dangerous. 

Censorship threatens our democracy by violating free speech. When 

citizens are told what they can and cannot read, democracy turns into 

an authoritarian state.  

Education is vital to the healthy growth of any nation. As Horace 

Mann, a public school pioneer said, òEducation is the great equalizer.ó 

The public school system has students from all walks of life and the 

educational materials presented in classrooms should not be tailored 

to any specific group or social class. Censorship removes the possibility 

for students to use their critical thinking skills. Censorship removes the 

ability for students to learn empathy for one another. By using the 

process of limiting, or fully eliminating access to knowledge about the 

experiences of others and how their historical struggles and fights have 

shaped the world today, we risk the real possibility of repeating past 

mistakes because our future leaders will lack the critical knowledge to 

prevent them.  

Censorship is, and has always been, a result of a changing 

world that people do not understand and therefore, they fear. This fear 

is defined as òMoral Panicó. Moral Panic is a mass social phenomenon 

in which a perceived social problem is blown out of proportion and 

transformed in the popular consciousness into an existential threat to 

the very fabric of society. Fear singles out the behavior of a so-called 

òdeviantó group and its negative effects on society. This results in more 

hostility toward the òdeviantsó, who have become the enemy of society. 

However, the perceived harm to society by the òdeviantó group is much 

higher than the actual data suggests. It becomes a problem that only 
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exists in the mind of the censors and one that, in reality, does not exist 

in society. Unfortunately, perceived issues regarding their self-created 

enemy of society is broadcast louder and louder by those in favor of 

censorship.  

Historically speaking, every generation has had some made-up 

enemy that they believe will destroy the ònormal/moraló world we live 

in. During the Civil Rights era, the Moral Panic effect centered around 

the legalization of inter-racial marriage and desegregation in public 

schools. Should these two things happen, people believed, America 

would be doomed. During the McCarthy era it was the communist that 

would be our ruin. Americans were being encouraged to report to law 

enforcement anyone they suspected of being a communist. This 

delusionary Moral Panic destroyed the lives and careers of hundreds, if 

not thousands of people in our country. The 1960s had its share of 

òenemies of the stateó. Enemy number one were those young, long-

haired, pot smoking hippies who were seen as the worst possible 

influence on our good, patriotic American youth. Enemy number two 

were women who were fighting for equal rights and many believed if 

women were allowed equal rights, our nation would be doomed. Once 

again, as in the 1960s, women are fighting for the right to make their 

own decisions regarding their reproductive medical health. 

Through the decades and to the present day, our African 

American citizens continue to fight for equal rights because, those 

supposed òbeneficial skillsó they learned during slavery have not been 

helpful at all. Of course, none of these imagined fears or made-up 

enemies destroyed our nation. Currently, the main òenemy of the 

stateó is the LBGTQ+ community who are being legally discriminated 

against, bullied, physically abused, and denied basic civil rights. 

Legislators and others are working hard to completely eliminate the 

LBGTQ+ community by means of censorship because, evidently, they 



13 
 

believe that if you donõt see it, hear about it, or read about, it ceases to 

exist.  

Another current òenemy of the stateó is Critical Race Theory 

(CRT). Many would have us believe that CRT is being taught in 

elementary schools and is therefore making all white kids feel badly 

about being white. The actual truth is that CRT is not, nor has it ever 

been, taught in elementary schools, middle schools, high schools or 

undergraduate college classes. CRT is taught only in post-graduate law 

school. I recently heard an individual on a conservative talk radio 

program complaining about our judicial system. He complained that 

people from poor, inner city neighborhoods get more severe 

punishments than people from wealthy neighborhoods and I 

completely agree. This is a perfect example of systemic racism and why 

CRT is so important in the judicial field of study. However, later in the 

radio program, this same individual complained about CRT, stating that 

it was indoctrination about something that does not exist in our 

society. I was stunned by the hypocrisy.  

Ultimately, the negative result of Moral Panic, or mass hysteria, 

is an over-reaction to an imagined enemy or problem that can lead to 

incredible horrors. For those of us who were lucky enough to read 

uncensored accounts of history, disturbing as they may be, we know 

that it is a dangerously short distance between burning books and 

burning people.  
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T H A NK  Y OU! 
Chef Michael! 

St. Thomas offered a cooking class on July 20th. The class was 

led by Chef Michael R. Terrell who is the son of St. Thomas Parish 

Administrator, Shirley R. Pogány. The class was well attended, 

informative and fun. Michael instructed attendees on making Caprese 

Salad and Focaccia Bread, offering everyone the opportunity to taste, 

touch, and see at every step in the process while answering questions  

from those present. Everything was made from scratch, including the 

mozzarella cheese. Chef Michael served everyone the final products 

that were beautifully presented and scrumptious. Following lunch, 

Shirley surprised Michael, (who turned 37 years old on July 17th), with 

a birthday cake to share with everyone. A BIG THANK YOU to Chef 

Michael for teaching the class on his day off from the restaurant! For 

those interested in recipes, please contact the church office and 

Shirley will provide you with copies. 

 
Cooking class attendees 
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Chef Michael preparing ingredients and 

answering questions 
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Chef Michael kneading dough, giving 

samples and making Mary Ann laugh. 
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The Focaccia bread dough is 

ready 

Making Mozzarella cheese 
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Chef Michael plating the Caprese 
Salad while Jeffrey and Rudy 

supervise. 
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The Caprese Salad 
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The Focaccia Bread with a Balsamic  

Reduction Dipping Sauce 
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August & September Celebrations! 

 

 
     

Mary Ann Palmquist ï Aug 9  
Greg Noyes ï Aug 10  

Dinah Gemmill ï Aug 21  
Cindy Crossett ï Aug 29  

Diane Eide ï Aug 20  
Susan Haggenmiller ï Sep 5  

The Rev. Susan Armer ï Sep 6 
Jim Gemmill ï Sep 17 

 

 
 

Robert and Christina Andres ï Aug 6  
Joel and Diane Eide ï Aug 21  
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August and September Serving Schedules 
 

Date Readers Counters Altar Guild Coffee Hour Hosts 

Aug 6 #1: B. Evans 

#2: L. Worthen 

#3: C. Chambers 

J. Schauffler 

M. Shreve 

M. Palmquist 

J. Schauffler 

M. Fairlight 

C. Crossett 

Aug 13 #1: M. Palmquist 

#2: M. Fairlight 

#3: M. Shreve 

M. Palmquist 

B. Evans 

J. Schauffler  

Aug 20 #1: B. Evans 

#2: C. Chambers 

#3: L. Worthen 

B. Evans 

M. Shreve 

M. Shreve 

A. Hadermann 

 

Aug 27 #1: M. Fairlight 

#2: J. Schauffler 

#3: E. Williams 

M. Palmquist 

J. Schauffler 

M. Shreve 

A. Hadermann 

 

Sep 3 #1: C. Chambers 

#2: M. Shreve 

#3: L. Worthen 

M. Shreve 

B. Evans 

M. Palmquist 

J. Schauffler 

M. Fairlight 

C. Crossett 

Sep 10 #1: E. Williams 

#2: K. Shenton 

#3: M. Palmquist 

J. Schauffler 

K. Shenton 

 

J. Schauffler  

Sep 17 #1: J. Schauffler 

#2: L. Worthen 

#3: B. Evans 

M. Shreve 

B. Evans 

 

A. Hadermann 

M. Shreve 

 

Sep 24 #1: C. Chambers 

#2: M. Shreve 

#3. E. Williams 

B. Evans 

K. Shenton 

 

A. Hadermann 

M. Shreve 
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August & September Readings 

 
August 6: The Transfiguration 

Exodus 34:29-35 

Psalm 99 

II Peter 1:13-21 

Luke 9:28-36 

 

August 13: 11th Sunday after Pentecost 

Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28 

Psalm 105:1-6, 16-22, 45b 

Romans 10:5-15 

Matthew 14:22-33 

 

August 20: 12th Sunday after Pentecost 

Genesis 45:1-15 

Psalm 133 

Romans 11:1-2a, 29-32 

Matthew 15:10-28 

 

August 27: 13th Sunday after Pentecost 

Exodus 1:8 - 2:10 

Psalm 124 

Romans 12:1-8 

Matthew 16:13-20 

September 3: 14th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Exodus 3:1-15 

Psalm 105:1-6, 23-26, 45c 

Romans 12:9-21 

Matthew 16:21-28 

 

September 10: 15th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Exodus 12:1-14 

Psalm 149 

Romans 13:8-14 

Matthew 18:15-20 

 

September 17: 16th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Exodus 14:19-31 

Psalm 114 

Romans 14:1-12 

Matthew 18:21-35 

 

September 24: 17th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Exodus 16:2-15 

Psalm 105:1-6, 37-45 

Philippians 1:21-30 

Matthew 20:1-16 
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August Calendar 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 

10am-Morning 

Prayer 

12pm-Grief 

Discussion Grp. 

2  3 

10am-Bible 

Study 

 

4 5 

 

6 

The 

Transfiguration 

10am Service 

7 8 

10am-Morning 

Prayer 

9 

 

10 

10am-Bible 

Study 

 

11 

 

12 

13 

11th Sunday 

after 

Pentecost 

10am Service 

14 15 

10am-Morning 

Prayer 

12pm-Grief 

Discussion Grp. 

16 

12:30pm-

Clarkdale 

Historical 

Society 

17 

8:30am-

MOST 

Breakfast 

10am-Bible 

Study 

18 19 

20 

12 th Sunday 

after 

Pentecost 

10am Service 

21 22 

Red Cross Blood 

Drive 

23 

 

24 

10am-Bible 

Study 

25 26 

27 

13 th Sunday 

after 

Pentecost 

10am Service 

28 29 

10am-Morning 

Prayer 

 

30 

 

31 

Life Line 

Health 

Screening 
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September Calendar 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

     1 2 

10am-

ECW 

3 

14 th Sunday 

after 

Pentecost 

10am Service 

4 5 

10am-Morning 

Prayer 

12pm-Grief 

Discussion Grp 

6 

 

7 

10am-Bible 

Study 

8 9 

10 

15 th Sunday 

after 

Pentecost 

10am Service 

11 12 

10am-Morning 

Prayer 

 

13 

 

14 

10am-Bible 

Study 

 

15 16 

17 

16 th Sunday 

after 

Pentecost 

10am Service 

 

 

18 19 

10am-Morning 

Prayer 

12pm-Grief 

Discussion Grp 

20 

12:30pm-

Clarkdale 

Society 

 

21 

8:30am-

MOST 

Breakfast 

10am-Bible 

Study 

1pm-BC 

Mtg  

22 23 

24 

17 th Sunday 

after 

Pentecost 

10am Service 

25 26 

10am-Morning 

Prayer 

27 10am-Bible 

Study 

 

29 

9:30am-

PEO Mtg 

30 
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Financial Report 

January 1, 2023 ð July 31, 2023 

 
INCOME 

Pledges = 51,850.00 

Plate/General Offering = 3292 .75 

Regular Giving = 3400.00 

Altar Guild/Flowers = 285.00 

Calendars/Day by Day = 15.50 

Memorial Donations = 500.00 

Parish Hall User Donations = 400.00 

Account Transfers = 19,030.00 

ʽBuilding Repair Fund = 115.00 

ʽChapel Rock Donations = 100.00 

ʽGood Friday Offering = 100.00 

ʽMission Share Rebates = 258.22 

ʽPriestõs Discretionary Fund = 4135.00   

ʽAccount Transfers = 1633.75  

EXPENSES 

Advertising = 1459.49  

Altar Guild = 274.57  

Building/Maintenance = 5429.75  

Insurance = 4207.00  

Mission Share = 9904.89 

Office = 6192.65  

Payroll = 41,032.33  

Professional Fees = 8216.05  

Worship/Education = 726.62 

Other = 729.16 

Account Transfers = 4000.00  

ʽChapel Rock Donation = 100.00 

ʽGood Friday Donation = 100.00 

ʽAssistance = 1633.75  

ʽAccount Transfers = 2750.00  
 

 
TOTAL OPERATING INCOME = 78,773 .25 

ʽOTHER NON-OPERATIONAL INCOME = 6341.97  

 

TOTAL OPERATIONS EXPENSES = 82,172.51  

ʽOTHER NON-OPERATIONAL EXPENSES = 4583.75  

 

Operational Income is 3399.26  less than Operational Expenses 
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St. Thomas Prayer List 
ǓIf you have an immediate prayer request call the Church office ð 928-634-8593 
We are beginning a new year. All but the most recent names have been removed from this 

prayer list. Please call the church office to add a name to this list. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Important Contacts 
 

ǓThe Vicar, The Rev. Susan C. Armer is available at 253-653-4033, susarmer@gmail.com 

ǓThe Deacon, The Rev. Deirdre Moulinier is available at 928-399-0677, 

moulinierdeirdre@gmail.com 

ǓBishopõs Committee Members: 

Barbara Evans, Sr. Warden ï 928-300-8442, bhippo4@yahoo.com 

Jim Gemmill, Jr. Warden ï 928-634-5121, jdgemmill63@gmail.com 

Lee Worthen, Treasure ï 928-649-9801, leeworthen2@gmail.com 

Jennifer Schauffler-Virscik ï 928-634-7610 or 928-301-7524, jsv06@msn.com and/or 

jensv06@gmail.com 

Mary Ann Palmquist ï 805-402-2132, palmquist@verizon.net 

Ken Shenton ï 973-222-3021, kenshenton@gmail.com 
ǓChurch Office Hours:  
Monday ï Friday 9am to 3pm 
Closed for Lunch 12pm to 1pm 

Comfort and heal all those who 

suffer in body, mind or spirit; give 

them courage and hope in their 

troubles, and bring them the joy 

of your salvation. 
 

Names added this week: 
 
Continued prayers for: 

Brianna 
Melissa Steidl 
Naomi Cornelson 
Michele Massaro 
Carolann Chambers 
Lee Sturzebecker 
Vaughn Cary 
Scott Marthaler 
The Rev. Deirdre Moulinier 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Those serving in the military, 
including: 
Andrew Gillis 
 

mailto:susarmer@gmail.com
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Verde River, Clarkdale, AZ 

 

Many waters cannot quench love;  
rivers cannot sweep it away.  

Song of Solomon 8:7a 
 

 

 

Blessings for the coming 
autumn season!  

 
 


